
When I began my formal theological 
study at Louisville Presbyterian 

Theological Seminary in 1996, I was 

profoundly aware that sacrifices are 
required for any meaningful encounter 

and involvement with organized 

religion.  If only the time it takes to be 

“in community,” sacrifice was 
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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING  

SET FOR FEBRUARY! 

Sunday, February 

22nd at 10:30 a.m. 

It’s that time again!  At 

the conclusion of our 

one worship service, 

held at 10:30 a.m., on 

this Sunday, we will 

celebrate the past year 

February 2015 

Volume 15, Issue 2 

From the desk of Reverend Joel 

Weible. 

 

Co rnerSto ne 

P e w e e  V a l l e y   

P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h  

required.  However, I was equally 
convinced, and my study at LPTS 

confirmed, that one of those sacrifices 

is not our “thinking mind.”  The 

sacrifice that Christianity asks of us is 
not ultimately a sacrifice of the 

intellect.  So … I want to invite you 

into a conversation this winter.   
 

Beginning on Sunday February 1st and 

concluding on Easter Sunday, April 5th, 
I want you to join us in a DVD and 

web-based study entitled first light:  

Jesus and the Kingdom of God.  We 

will come together on Sunday 
mornings for this ten-week study from 

9:15 a.m. to 10:15 a.m. and then 

worship together in our sanctuary at 
10:30 a.m.  In addition to one another, 

we will be in conversation with Drs. 

John Dominic Crossan and Marcus 
Borg as they begin with one of the 

most obvious facts for Christians, 

namely, that “Jesus matters.”  From 

this obvious fact, follows a second 
obvious fact:  “How Christians think of 

Jesus matters.”  This will be the  main        
                              (continued on page 2) 

and look forward to the 

coming one by convening 

our Annual Meeting.  In 

addition to receiving 

reports from our Session, 

ministry teams, and 

church staff, we will hear 

important updates on 

church life including a final 

financial report for 2014 

and updates on the 

approved 2015 budget.  

The meeting will conclude 

our Worship service 

together on this special 

morning.  Don’t miss it! 
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Jesus matters.”  This will be the main 

premise of our time together.  How 

can we, how do we, think about and 

understand Jesus of Nazareth in ways 

that make compelling sense for the lives 

we lead everyday? 

 

Chrissy Westbury, our Christian Edu-

cation Coordinator, Jenna Heery, our 

Director of Youth Ministry, and 

Phoebe Girgis, our Nursery At-

tendant, are making provisions for all 

the infants, children and youth who 

come a bit early on the Sunday’s of 

this study because parents want to be 

involved in this exciting conversation!   

 

Invite more family members and 

friends to join you if you’d like, but 

please make the small sacrifice of 

time required to be with us on Sun-

day mornings this winter.  Your spirit 

and your mind will thank you. 

 

See you in class first, and then … See 

you in church, 

 

Joel 

 

 

 

Valentine’s Day Dance 

The Youth Valentine’s Dance featuring “Dave Melh’s Swing Street Big 

Band” will be on Saturday, February 7, 2015, from 6:30 p.m.—10:30 

p.m. As you know this is a major fund raiser for our Youth.  Call the 

church office (502) 241-4326 for tickets. Tickets are $25.00 per per-

son 

SUNDAY MORNING STUDY:  February 1 – April 5 

9:15 – 10:15 a.m. in the Family Life Center 

Led by Reverend Weible 

 

first light:  Jesus and the Kingdom of God 

Why did Jesus happen when he happened?  Why the tiny villages 

around the Lake? Why the confrontations in Jerusalem?   

Why then? Why there? 

  

Join us and pre-eminent New Testament scholars Marcus Borg and 

John Dominic Crossan on location throughout the Galilee and Jerusa-

lem in this 10-session DVD and web-based study of the historical Jesus 

and the Kingdom of God. 

 

Themes Include: The Advent of the Messiah / Collaborative Escha-

ton / The Lake as the World / Parables as Lures / Jesus as Lord / Sub-

stitutionary Atonement? / Resurrection as Resistance 

 

  

   www.livingthequestions.com 



ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICE 

Wednesday, February 18th at 6:15 p.m. 

 

We will gather in the sanctuary for this annual service that formally begins 

our Lent.  The service will include the imposition of ashes and the celebra-

tion of Communion by “Intinction.”  Please plan to gather with us as we 

begin the discernment and discovery that is part of our Lenten journey with 

one another.  Nursery care will be available. 

Pewee Valley Presbyterian Men's 

Semi Annual Fish Fry 

Friday, March 6, 2015 

“All The Fish You Can Eat” 

 

Mark your calendars!  Our Fall Fish Fry will be on 

March 6th from 4:30 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. This is a fun 

evening enjoyed in our church for over 56 years. 

Come and enjoy the best fish in town! Prices are as 

follows: Adults $10.00, Seniors $9.00 and Children 

$4.00. For more information or tickets, call Kathi in 

the church office: 241-4326. 

“Third” Wednesday 

 Dinner In February 

 

We will wait an extra week to gath-

er around table this month so that 

we may move from the Family Life 

Center to our Sanctuary for the Ash 

Wednesday Worship Service (see be-

low).  Dinner begins at 5:30 p.m. and 

we will move to the Sanctuary for 

worship at 6:15 p.m.  Call the church 

office for dinner reservations:  241-

4326. 

Annual Elder Retreat Is  

Scheduled 

February 13th – February 14th  

 

Our Seventh Annual Elder Retreat will be held Valentine’s Day weekend – 

but we’ll be done by Noon on Valentine’s Day in plenty of time for any ro-

mantic dinners with loved ones!  This year we will once again spend the 

night in Whitetail Lodge at Camp Cedar Ridge.  In addition to getting to 

know one another better and becoming more comfortable with one anoth-

er in service to leading our congregation in the year ahead, the conversa-

tions during this overnight retreat always centers on discerning what God 

has in store for or incredible faith community and church family.  We will 

also spend some time in initial preparations for what 2016 will bring – 

namely Our 150th Anniversary (1866 0 2016)!  We will pause as your Rul-

ing and Teaching Elders to listen for God’s leading as we strive to strength-

en and revitalize current ministries and discover new ones!  Stop an Elder 

and share your thoughts.  Let us know where you believe this incredible 

congregation is thriving! 

World Day of Prayer 

Fellowship and Lunch 
 

The Annual World Day of Prayer Service 

will be held at Crestwood Baptist Church 

on Friday, March 6.  "Jesus Said:  Do you 

understand what I have done for you?"   

This devotional written by Women of the 

Bahamas will be the program. Registration is 

at 10:30 a.m. the program will be at 11:00 

a.m. lunch will be served immediately after-

wards. Please bring a canned good to donate 

to Dare to Care. Crestwood Baptist church 

is located 6400 Sweetbay Dr. in Crestwood. 
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February Birthdays 

  01 Candler Goss Phelps 

  01 Harriet Whitehouse 

  02 Paul Culbertson 

  02 Michael New 

  04 Logan Age 

  04 Annelie Russell 

  05 Madri Faul-Hall 

  05 Zack Logan 

  06 Sandy McCarson 

  08 Jenny Williams 

  08 Nicolas Williams 

  09 Anna Faul 

  09 Carole Logan 

  17 Ian Akers 

  18 Robert Hicks 

  18 Alexandra Tolsdorf 

  19 Sally Bunnell 

  25 Margaret Hill 

  25 Tyger Williams 

  27  Richard Ray 

   

February Anniversaries 

 06 Donald and Harriet Whitehouse 

 27 Ralph and Judy Hall 

New Church Directory 

 

When the Annual Report is distributed next February I would love 

to print off a new Church Directory (not a pictorial). We have some 

new members whose contact information we would love to share 

with everyone. If you have a new address, e-mail address or phone 

number that you have not shared with us in the church office, please 

call 241-4326 or e-mail the information to pvpcoffice@bluegrass,net, 

attention Kathi.  

Your Mission Team  Wants 

 Your Input! 

Looking for Local Mission Opportunities 

 

The Mission Team of PVPC wants to put a greater focus on “Local Mis-

sion” in 2015.  We support and are involved with the South Oldham 

Interchurch Council and Habitat for Humanity on their Oldham County 

sites.   Extending into Jefferson County, we support the Presbytery’s 

UKirk Ministry with young adults and the residents of the Flynn Building 

at Central State.  Moving a bit farther out into the state, we continue to 

contribute financially to The Galilean Home and their ministry.  But we 

want to do more!   

 

What are the local (South Oldham and Jefferson County) missions that 

you are involved in and passionate about?  Let our chair, Christiaan Faul, 

hear from you or call/email the church or Pastor Weible.  We will put a 

list together and extend the reach of our “Church in the World.”  

Thanks for your help… 
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CDC News 
 
Happy February Everyone!    The children are excited to watch their 

classroom boxes fill up each day with donated foods.  Thanks to all of 

you who have helped by also placing items in the boxes.  The week after 

the Super Bowl we will count each class’s items and decide on the win-

ner of the ice cream party.  Stay tuned in the next newsletter to find out 

who won.  We will also have the children help prepare the items for 

donation and help load them into my van when they’re ready to be tak-

en to the Portland Presbyterian Food Pantry.  The director of this pro-

gram shared with me that their facility serves approximately 2,300 peo-

ple per month, including a great number of children.  So, your donations 

are truly needed and greatly appreciated.  Most importantly, we hope 

that the children here at the CDC are learning about the importance of 

giving through this project. 

 

During the month of February we have many fun activities in store and 

hope that you will join us for some of them.  Chapel will be on Wednes-

day, February 4th and Tuesday, February 17th at 10am.  This is always a 

very special time and I really encourage you to come and visit with us if 

you can.  Also during the month the children will be celebrating Valen-

tine’s Day with their classmates and since February is Dental Health 

Month we have a special visit from Mr. Magic scheduled on Wednesday, 

February 11 at 9:15am to talk about how “Teeth Are Neat.”  Finally, we 

will end the month by celebrating Dr. Seuss week, always one of our 

favorite times here at the CDC.  If you come in and see us looking wild 

and crazy that week, just know that it’s normal.  ;-) 

 

Just another reminder that if you haven’t signed up for the Kroger Com-

munity Rewards Program, it’s not too late.  During the 1st quarter of 

this program (September thru November of last year) the CDC earned 

over $500.  That’s a lot of money for the CDC just by shopping at 

Kroger.  We currently have 36 families registered between the CDC 

and the church and we’d love to see that number grow.  If you have any 

questions or need any help getting signed up please call the CDC office 

at 241-0177 and we’ll be glad to help you.  Also, encourage your friends 

and families to sign on for us as well.  That extra money means extra 

opportunities and equipment for the children. 

 

Happy Valentine’s Day to you all!  I hope it is a month filled with love 

and blessings for you all and don’t forget to share your love with oth-

ers—everyone needs to know they’re special! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sharon Davis 

Director 

   

Chapel Service With The 

Child Development Center 

10:00 a. m. – Wednesday, February 4  

and Tuesday,  February 17 

We have two chapel services each month 

for the children in our care five days 

week!  Any and all who are able are wel-

come (and encouraged!) to come.  Our 

time together usually lasts about twenty 

minutes and includes songs, prayers, a 

sharing from scripture by Pastor Joel and 

a celebration of the month’s birthdays.  

Love to see you in our sanctuary with the 

children! 



 

 

February  

  01 No Children’s Church 

  08 Wendy Wilt 

  15 Heidi Wiser 

  22 Jenny Williams 

 

 

February 

  01 Joel Weible 

  08 Jenna Heery  

  15 Chrissy Westbury 

  22 Katie Weible 

Children’s Sermon Children’s Church 

Coffee Clean-Up 

2/01/15 Lynne Anderson and Patty Weeks 

2/08/15 Holly Clark 

2/15/15 Karen Wood and Beverly Pierce 

2/22/15 Andre and Anna Faul 

Worship Attendance December 

01/04/15 10:30   80 

01/11/15 10:30   102  

01/18/15 10:30   92    

01/25/15 10:30  81  

Ushers for February 

2/01/15 Team 1 Larry and Connie Vice, Ron and Carol  Warren 

2/08/15 Team 2 Carol Culver, Adele Bolton and Vivien Reinhardt 

2/15/15 Team 3 Zack and Carole Logan 

2/22/15 Team 4 Bob and Lois Hicks 

 December 2014 Financial 

 Current Month Current Month 

Budget 

Year To Date Year To Date 

Budget 

Member Contributions $25,713.00 $21,282.00 $234,947.00 $255,382.00 

Loose Plate Offerings $949.00 $267.00 $3,382.00 $3,200.00 

CDC Contributions $7,710.00 $7,705.00 $91,700.00 $92,464.00 

All Other Income -$2,276.00 $2,310.00 $20,039.00 $29,306.00 

Expenses $25,072.00 $27,302.00 $343,763.00 $377,152.00 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 

11:30 Youth Group 

11:45 Worship 

Team 

2 

6:30 Starz Volleyball  

7:00 Member Devel-

opment Team 

3 

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

4 

10:00 CDC–

Chapel 6:15 Bell 

Choir   6:30 Girl 

Scouts 7:00 Chan-

cel Choir 

5 

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

6 

 

6-9 p.m. Youth Set 

up for Valentine’s 

Dance 

7 

 

6:30-10:30 Youth 

Valentine’s Dance 

8 

11:45 CE Team 

9 

6:30 Starz Volleyball 

7:00 Session Meeting 

10 

5:30 Finance Team 

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

11 

CDC—Valentine’s 

Parties              

6:15 Bell Choir   

7:00 Chancel Choir 

 

12 

CDC—Valentine’s 

Parties              

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

13 

CDC—Valentine’s 

Parties              

Elder Retreat at 

Cedar Ridge 

5:30 Black Dia-

mond Pest Control 

14 

Elder Retreat at 

Cedar Ridge 

8:00 AA Meeting 

15 

11:30 Youth Group 

11:45 Music Team 

16 

6:30 Starz Volleyball        

7:00 CVID 

17 

10:00 CDC–Chapel 

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

18 

5:30 Dinner        

6:15 Ash Wednes-

day Service       

6:15 Bell Choir   

6:30 Girl Scouts 

7:00 Chancel Choir 

19 

 

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

20 

 

6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

21 

8:00 AA Meeting 

22 

11:45 Mission Team 

11:45 Youth Team  

5-6:30 The 

Bridge—Youth 

23 

CDC—Dr. Seuss 

Week                   

6:30 Starz Volleyball 

24 

CDC—Dr. Seuss 

Week        
6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

25 

CDC—Dr. Seuss 

Week               

6:15 Bell Choir   

7:00 Chancel Choir 

7:00 Basketball 

26 

CDC—Dr. Seuss 

Week           
6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

27 

CDC—Dr. Seuss 

Week        
6:30 Starz Volley-

ball 

28 

8:00 AA Meeting 

February 2015 



Prayers and  Concerns 

Rebecca Byford 

Ted Merhoff 

Gary Stoess 

Sally Pace 

Margaret Smith 

Charles and Irene Littrell 

Celeste New 

Friends and Family 

The Family of Bobby Slattery (friends of Lottie Williams) 

Tyler Casteel (grandson of a friend of Lottie Williams) 

Francis Fox (mother of Gale Fox) 

Zola Skaggs (daughter of a friend of Sharon Davis) 

Phillip (son of a friend of Lottie Williams) 

Norma Sheets (sister or Wilma Wayne) 

Jay Bowman (friend of Kim Pappas) 

James Fox (son of Gale Fox in the CDC) 

Mason Wilt 

Kimmy White (friend of Wendy Wilts’s daughter) 

Barry Stoess 

Jane Anna (cousin of Lee Goss) 

Morgan Willliamson, (daughter of a co-worker of Linda Helerin-

ger) 

Ardis Elowson (John and D.D. Hendrickson) 

Shelby Hall (granddaughter ofJudy and Ralph Hall) 

Kenny Jackson (friend of Jill MacNiven) 

Brenda Franck (friend of Karen Wood) 

Jim Stoien (friend of Ann Finney) 

Lamar Burton and Family (friends of Bob and Sally Pace) 

Ruth Ann Raines, Peggy Walhgren, and Melvin Lindquist 

(friend of John and D.D. Hendrickson) 

Matt Karlovic (friend of Jill MacNiven) 

Betsy Boone-Abraham 

Roger Buschur (father of daughter-in-law of Paula Malone) 

Ardeth Pappas (mother of Kim Pappas) 

Glenn Blayne (grandson of George and Dee Hoge, friends of 

Ralph and Judy Hall) 

Charlene Staats 

Mary Boone 

Ruth Klingenfus 

Tommy Boone 

Zachary Corcoran 

Bill Herdt 

Gin Chaudoin 

Members 
Peggy Edmonson (friend of Virginia Baumann) 

Alice Whitaker of Lott’s Creek Community School 

Judy Hirtzel (friend of John and D.D. Hendrickson) 

Luther Clark (grandfather of Eric Clark, son-in-law of Rebecca 

Byford) 

Luke Shrenger (grandson of Jan Beaverson) 

Wyatt Evans (son of a friend of Jan Beaverson) 

Rhonda Raley (friend of David Clark) 

David M. Ellis (nephew of John and D.D. Hendrickson and 

David B. Ellis) 

Pat and Debbie Handlson (former pastor) 

Kay Harrod (sister-in-law of Betty Deibel) 

Brandi Harrod 

Marshall Weaver (friend of Julia Hood) 

Allyson Powlus (sister of Rick Fletcher) 

Bobbie Holihan (friend of Virginia Baumann) 

Jeff McGee (friend of Sharon Davis) 

Doug Germond (husband of Kathy Germond in the CDC) 

Mary Kistner (friend of Karen Wood) 

Hazel Woods (aunt of Jan Beaverson) 

Bob and Diana Polsgrove (friend of D.D. Hendrickson) 

Monte Farmer (brother-in-law of Margaret Hill) 

Linda Mahoney (sister of Gale Fox) 

Aiden Johnson (son of a co-worker of Maria McCarson) 

Jean Dugger (co-worker and friend of Regina Bates) 

Kristen Hall (CDC parent) 

Karen Bennett (cousin of Melody Lindsey) 

Don and Camilla Crowder (cousins of Melody Lindsey) 

Sara Hardin (sister of Mark Lane) 

Stu Basore (brother-in-law of Jan Beaverson) 

Ralph Haskell (cousin of Ann Finney) 

Millie Beaverson (mother of Jerry Beaverson) 

Ruth Price 

Michelle M. Hendrickson (daughter of John and D.D. Hen-

drickson) 

Ed Stoess (son of Jim and Ann Stoess) 
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We’re on the Web! 

Peweevalleypresbyterian.org 

119 Central Avenue 

P.O. Box 365 

Pewee Valley, KY 40056 

Tel: 502-241-4326 

Fax: 502-241-0876 

E-mail: pvpcoffice@bluegrass.net 

Pewee Valley Presbyterian Church 

Big News From the Little Valley! 

 

 

Address Service Requested 

Jenna Heery 

Youth Director 

Sunday 8:00 a.m.– 2:00 p.m. 

Wednesday 

8:00 a.m.-12:00 noon 

Kathi Richards 

Administrative Assistant 

Monday-Friday  

8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

Marie Fledderman 

Bookkeeper 

Monday-Tuesday 

8:00 a.m. 4:30 p.m. 

Wednesday 

1:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. 


